PUBLIC NOTICE
CITY OF DANA POINT
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

NOTICE 1S HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Dana Point will be holding a public meeting to
discuss the removal of the crosswalk across Palisades Drive, on the north leg of the intersection
of Coast Highway and Palisades Drive, pursuant to California Vehicle Code Section 21950.5. A
Project Description for the project in question is provided below.

PROJECT DESCRIPTION

The City of Dana Point routinely evaluates streets and rights-of-way to find ways to enhance
safety. One of the key projects that were developed by the City Council in this regard is known
as the Annual Traffic Safety Improvements Project. The intent of this project/program is to
implement improvements, which wouid enhance traffic safety and reduce accidents.

The City's Traffic and City Engineers have identified that a crosswalk at Coast Highway and
Palisades Drive is no longer needed due to the modification in the configuration of Coast
Highway between Palisades Drive and Camino Capistrano in recent years. Therefore, the
crosswalk across the north leg of the intersection of Coast Highway and Palisades Drive is
recommended for removal.

The public is encouraged to attend and express their concerns either in writing or orally.

Project Location: Coast Highway and Palisades Drive (north leg of intersection)
Hearing Date: January 26, 2009

Hearing Time: 6:00 p.m. (or as soon thereafter as possible)

Hearing Location: 33282 Golden Lantern, Suite 210, Dana Point, California 92629

For further information or if you have questions or comments, please contact the City
Engineer by phone, e-mail or in writing at the following:

Mr. Matthew Sinacori, P.E.

City Engineer

Public Works Department

33282 Golden Lantern, Suite 212
Dana Point, CA 92629
Telephone: (949) 248-3574
E-mail: msinacori@danapoint.org




